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May 9, 2012 Minutes

Present: Jacque Garcia, Kristine Suozzi, Rufus Greene, Anita Harshman, Justina Trott, Mbaermbe Davidwaum, Christie McAuley, Fernando Ortega, David Reed, Nick Estes, Bill Pratt, Matt Cross-Guillen, Eric Chrisp, Daniel Michel, Hahn Ngyuen, Noell Stone, Danielle Reed, Lorna Marshand , Rick Aguilar, Tony Watkins, Joann Allen.  Absent and Sent Regrets: Kay B, Leona Woelk, Ray Baca. Johnny Wilson, Victoria Sanchez
Follow Ups from last meeting–Matt has volunteered to videotape us answering what health equity means to us.  Please contact Matt at matthewc@bernco.gov to arrange to videotape
· Legislative Survey Update - We refined the education question.
Follow Ups:  Kristine, Christie, Bill and Lorna will work on the Survey Monkey  

We will pilot this first on ourselves.  So please answer the questions, which will be coming out on Survey Monkey soon.

· Deconstructing Racism Sub Committee Update: The group processed the White Privilege Conference and who went.  They also have identified that we need some training.  

Follow Ups: How do we systematically work on this as a group?  What kinds of trainings have we already had?  Still looking into creating policies in CABQ, BC.  The policy is being used by other groups, such as APS, AFL-CIO.  There is some question in the group on maintaining its status as a Sub-Committee or going off on its own.

Follow Ups:  We will put out a survey monkey to the larger list serve on who has taken Anti-Racism or Anti- Oppression Training and who would be committed to attending a training and how much they would be willing to pay to attend a training?  The date, time, and location of the next Deconstructing Racism Meeting will be sent out as soon as it is confirmed
· Eliminating Poverty Initiatives - Danielle Reed.  We marched to Cure Capitalism on 5-1
Follow Ups:  There is a mtg on 5/14 at 2 PM with Jerry Montoya, Enrique Cardiel, David Broudy, Mark Moffett, Kristine Suozzi at Stanford to put together what we are asking of commissioner Hart Stebbins.  We will be meeting with the commissioner on 5/21 from 2:30-3:00 to request a livable wage in Bernalillo County.  Working America, a community affiliate of the AFL-CIO, is working on increasing the minimum wage to $8.50/hr and having it indexed against inflation, including wait staff (whose current standard hourly wage is $2.13/hr.).  They are introducing a ballot initiative, requiring 23,000 signatures so that this can go to voters this November. Once the campaign kicks off, they will have 60 days to gather these signatures.  They don’t have a specific start date yet, but it will be soon.  For more info contact Michelle Kavanaugh at mkavanaugh@workingamerica.org or  505-730-0755  or go to www.workingamerica.org.

· APS Family Engagement Policy Initiatives - Tony Watkins received the Public Health Advocate Award at the NMPHA for his tireless and creative work on this policy.  On May 19th at Presbyterian Church on copper NE from 9-11AM there is a follow up mtg.  The group is still working on a response to David Peercy and Kathleen Korte.  Myra Segal with NM Voices is helping to put the policy into formal language.  Rick and Kay have a letter, which is attached, to the editor in support of this policy.  
Follow Ups:  Please send comments on the letter to:  raguilar124@gmail.com;  

Kristine will draft a letter to the school board explaining why NMHEWG is supporting this policy Ray, Rufus, Jacque are also on this group. 

In January of 2013, 4 of the 7 APS Board seats are up for re-election, so there is an opportunity to change the Board.  Eric and Tony will talk regarding responding to the school board member’s letter from white privilege perspective. Echrisp37@gmail.com

· List serve - Christy McCauley and Kristine will work on this

· Steering committee:  We met before this meeting.  The Steering Committee will draft a Strategic Plan.  Based on this, we will decide if we should apply for funds, become a 501C3, which requires by-laws and organizational structure and costs to initiate, as does a 501C4

Website:  Please visit NMhealthequity.org and send links, information to Matt at matthewc@bernco.gov
Community Learning
· Voices for Children is working on getting more children enrolled in Medicaid.  There is a 70 (fed)/30 (state) spilt on these funds, and there are currently 50,000 eligible children in NM not enrolled. The # of children enrolled was increasing 7%/year.   However, since August, 2010, there has been no increase and there are particular problems in getting Native Americans enrolled.  NM Voices would like to ask for an additional million $ to do outreach.  It costs about $1,000/child to enroll a child.  Presumptive eligibility is provided at most Public Health Offices.

· NM Voices is also investigating extending early childhood education by using some of the permanent fund.  Currently we distribute 5.5% of the 11 billion in the permanent funds. Legislation would increase that amount to 7%.  

Follow Up:  Nick will keep us informed of what we need to do to advocate for this. .  

Announcements  

a.  Please turn in your updates on showings of Unnatural Causes to jacgarcia@salud.unm
b. The Progressive Voters Alliance of Central New Mexico will meet at the South Valley Senior Multipurpose on Wednesdays, 6/6 and 7/116:30-8:30pm

c. October 11 at the North 4th Art Center, the NM Equity will have the Fire Award to recognize teachers who keep the fire alive in their students by inspiring them around social justice and equity issues. 

d. There was a letter to the editor re the police shootings on April 29th that examined the social determinants of health.

a. Next week an HBO documentary on obesity will be coming out that looks at how social determinants contribute to obesity.  The News Hour also included the role of environments in determining health.  People will send these stories to Matt, who will compile these national news stories and deliver them to local media suggesting that they do a story.

b. Daniel announced that the BCC will be looking at the Pedestrian and Bicyclists Safety Action Plan in June - and also the capital outlay requests

Next meeting will be June 12 at the PRO
Meeting evaluation
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Good meeting


Good facilitation, Jacque!




The New Mexico Health Equity Working Group

Informing people of what really makes us sick – (the social determinants of health);

Connecting communities, people, agencies, and organizations to promote health equity; 

Advocating for programs, policies, and legislation to eliminate or reduce health disparities and inequalities and to promote health equity

